
 
 

 
2695 W. Eisenhower Blvd., Suite 200 

Loveland, CO 80537 

 

970-541-4990 

LovelandPulse.com 

April 5, 2023 

 

Ms. Jessica Rosenworcel, Chairwoman 

Federal Communications Commission 

45 L Street NE 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Dear Ms. Rosenworcel and the IAC Membership Selection Committee,  

 

I write this letter of recommendation for Loveland City Councilor John Fogle for your consideration to 

serve an additional term on the Intergovernmental Advisory Committee. In my tenure at the City of 

Loveland, and in my current capacity as the Fiber Manager for Loveland’s community-owned 

broadband utility, Pulse, I have had the opportunity to work with Councilor Fogle for 13 years and can 

attest to his knowledge, abilities, and commitment to ensuring the public at large has access to, and is 

educated about, technology and broadband.  

 

Our community understands that delivering better internet starts with building a better network. At 

nearly $110M, and with a construction timeline of four years, Pulse Network Construction is the largest 

capital project in our city’s history. The end result is the most modern, robust, and futureproof internet 

delivery system in Loveland, that is poised to guarantee that no resident or business is left behind from 

21st century digital access. On time and on budget, Pulse will pass by every home and business in our 

city, completing construction by the end of 2023. 

 

As we move toward the conclusion of a nearly decade-long process to research, engage with the 

community,, and ultimately bring this incredible resource to life, I can say without hesitation that this 

initiative has moved forward in part thanks to Councilor Fogle’s efforts as a member of the council, a 

local technology professional, and engaged member of the community.  

Our utility and our community appreciates Councilor Fogle’s role in this process, his ongoing 

commitment to being a part of developing this resource, and his indefatigable nature and enthusiasm 

for keeping our citizen’s advisory group, the Loveland Communication’s Advisory Board, and the 

elected officials of Loveland City Council abreast of what is happening at the federal level, and how that 

has the potential to impact our residents directly.   

Further, we are confident that he will continue to be a significant asset and committed resource to the 

IAC Committee and its members as a representative from a mid-size community that has executed a 

spectacularly successful rollout of this important utility.  

Thank you for your consideration of Councilor Fogle. Should you have questions, or require additional 

information, please feel free to reach out to me about my experiences with this dedicated public 

servant.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Brieana Reed-Harmel 

Pulse - Municipal Fiber Manager 


